


JOHNSON COUNTY AUDITOR
JoHNSON COUNTY COURTHOUSE
#2 N. MAIN
CLEBURNE, TEXAS 76033
Telephone (817) 556-6305 ~ Fax (817) 556-6075
Steven E. Watson Jennifer R. Lyon
County Auditor First Assistant County Auditor

March 6, 2024

The Honorable Adam King
Sheriff

Johnson County

1102 E. Kilpatrick Ave
Cleburne, Texas 76031

RE: Auditor’s Report — FY24 Q1 Sheriff’s Office Commissary

Dear Sheriff King,

Summary

In accordance with Local Government Code, Section 351.0415, “Commissary Operation by
Sheriff or Private Vendor”, the Auditor’s Office performed a review of the Inmate Commissary
Account for the First Quarter Fiscal Year 2024.

Background

The Johnson County Sheriff’s Office operates a commissary in accordance with rules adopted by
the Commission on Jail Standards. The Sheriff maintains commissary accounts, showing the
amount of proceeds from the commissary operation and the amount and purpose of
disbursements from the proceeds. Allowable expenditures are specified in Local Government
Code 351.0415.

Scope

To complete the regular audit procedures for the Inmate Commissary account for the months of
October, November and December 2023.






RE: Approval Needed - Commissary FY24 Q1

David W. Blankenship <dblankenship@johnsoncountytx.org>
Thu 07-Mar-24 12:51 PM

To:Steven Watson <swatson@johnsoncountytx.org>;Kathy Rice <krice@johnsoncountytx.org>
CcKristen Lesley <klesley@johnsoncountybiorg>;Adam King <adam@johnsoncountytx.org>

Thank you, we are proud of our Commissary staff and the outstanding job they do on a daily basis.

Chief Deputy David Blankgnship
Johnson County Sheriff’s Office
1800 Rjdgemar, Cleburme TX 76031
Office: 817.556.6024

Fax; 817.556.6098

From: Steven Watson <swatson@johnsoncountyitx.org>
Sent: Thursday, March 7, 2024 9:10 AM
To: Adam King <adam@johnsoncountytx.org>; David W. Blankenship <dblankenship@johnsoncountytx.org>; Kristen Lesley

<klesley@johnsoncountytx.org>
Ce: Kathy Rice <krice@johnsoncountytx.org>
Subject: FW: Approval Needed - Commissary FY24 Q1

Here is a draft of the most recent commissary review. Please review and comment,

SwW

From: Kathy Rice <krice@johnsoncountytx.org>
Sent: Thursday, March 7, 2024 8:32 AM

To: Steven Watson <swatson@johnsoncountytx.org>
Cc: Susan Rossee <srossee{@johnsoncountytx.org>
Subject: Approval Needed - Commissary FY24 Q1

Steve,

Attached is the Draft Letter for this audit.
Please forward for approval.

Thank you,

Kathy Rice

Audit Manager

Johnson County Auditor's Office
817-556-6953 x1618

KRice@JohnsonCountyTX.org



